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SUBJECT

A Motion to confirm the Executive’s appointment of Tanya Hannah as King County’s representative to the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network Joint Board.

SUMMARY

Proposed Motion 2018-0403 would confirm the appointment of Tanya Hannah as King County’s representative to the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network Joint Board. Ms. Hannah currently services as the Director of the King County Department of Information Technology and Chief Information Officer. 

BACKGROUND 

On April 28, 2015, King County voters approved a nine-year, $273 million property tax levy to fund the Puget Sound Emergency Radio Network (PSERN)

PSERN, once completed, will replace and upgrade King County's over 20-year old emergency radio communications system, which is used to dispatch responders to incidents and allow responders to communicate with each other at those incidents.  PSERN will improve and upgrade the countywide emergency radio network by providing increased system reliability, increasing coverage capacity from 94 percent coverage to 97 percent coverage and providing better security on the network.

Under the terms of the PSERN Implementation Interlocal Agreement (Implementation ILA)[footnoteRef:1], King County is responsible for leading and implementing the PSERN project on behalf of the four owners of the current emergency radio network[footnoteRef:2] through completion of the project.  Oversight during the implementation period is being conducted by the PSERN Joint Board (“Joint Board”). [1:  Ordinance 18075.]  [2:  The existing system is owned in equal shares by King County, the city of Seattle, Valley Communications Center (ValleyCom), and the Eastside Public Safety Communications Agency (EPSCA). 
] 


The composition and duties of the Joint Board are detailed in the Implementation ILA.  Specifically, the Joint Board is composed of one non-voting chair (the Executive or the Executive's designee) and four voting representatives as follows: one (1) representative from King County, one (1) representative from the city of Seattle, one (1) representative from the EPSCA cities (Bellevue, Issaquah, Kirkland, Mercer Island and Redmond) and one (1) representative from the ValleyCom cities (Auburn, Federal Way, Kent, Renton and Tukwila).  Under the terms of the Implementation ILA, the four voting members of the Joint Board may appoint two additional non-voting participants: a chief of a police agency and a chief of a fire agency.

Ordinance 18075, which authorized the Executive to enter into the Implementation ILA, requires the Executive to transmit to the Council the appointees for the primary and alternate King County representative positions to the Joint Board for confirmation.

ANALYSIS

Proposed Motion 2018-0403 would confirm the Executive’s appointment of Tanya Hannah, who resides in council district four, as the representative for King County on the Joint Board. Ms. Hannah was confirmed by the Council as the Director of the King County Department of Information Technology and Chief Information Officer in June of 2018[footnoteRef:3]. Prior to her work at the county, Ms. Hannah held senior management roles at Amazon and the Computer Sciences Corporation.  [3:  Ordinance 15164. ] 


ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2018-0403 
2. Transmittal Letter

INVITED

1. Tanya Hannah, Director of the King County Department of Information Technology and Chief Information Office. 
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